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Highlands Preservation, Inc.
A Non-Profit Organization Dedicated to Preserving the Highlands’ Hidden Historic Resources
                                                           103 Whangtown Road
       Kent Lakes, NY 10512
            (845) 249-8880

Mr. William Janeway
Regional Director
NYSDEC District 3
21 South Putt Corners Road
New Paltz, NY 12561-1620

                                                                                                                      April 7, 2009

Dear Mr. Janeway,

   We are writing to request your assistance in resolving some ongoing issues on the Mt. Nimham Multiple Use Area in the Town of Kent, Putnam County.
  
    In terms of the first issue, local residents and volunteers associated with our organization have been picking up litter on the mountain in an attempt to preserve its wonderful aesthetics. Unfortunately, as soon as we clean it up, within days the grounds near the mountain top are littered again with beer cans and bottles. We are requesting that the DEC Police and Park Rangers conduct patrols to the top of the mountain when there are numerous cars in the parking area at night. This is when the trash seems to accumulate. We welcome additional suggestions from your organization in helping to prevent the trashing of the mountain.

   The second issue concerns the chain that was draped across the beginning of Coles Mills Road, near the intersection at the DEC parking area. This chain, presumably installed by the Town of Kent Highway Department, helped to keep the carloads of young people from driving down this old town road. The chain did not interfere with hiker and mountain biker access to Coles Mills Road. However, the chain was recently cut and removed by DEC Police personnel. Now we are finding more young people driving their vehicles through the gate and depositing their litter along this historic road. We are requesting that the chain be reinstalled by the DEC to help prevent the accumulation of litter along the southern section of the mountain. If a lock is utilized in connection with the chain, the keys should be shared with all emergency service responders.

   Finally, the DEC has placed a note on the kiosk at the parking area informing the public how to locate the fire tower. Unfortunately, as the sign currently reads, the public is being misdirected to Coles Mills Road (which is the “gate to your left”) rather than to the top of the mountain (which is through the gate to the right), where the fire tower is actually located (see attachment). We ask that the sign be corrected to assist visitors who are seeking the fire tower.

   Thank you for your assistance on these issues. By working together, we can help preserve this beautiful mountain and keep the litterers at bay.

                                                                                                             


  Sincerely,


								  Thomas F. Maxson


                                                                                                             Thomas F. Maxson
								   Chairman
   Highlands Preservation, Inc. 
   103 Whangtown Road
   Kent Lakes, NY 10512
   (845) 249-8880



Attachment



cc: Kent Conservation Advisory Committee








Attachment


      [image: 019]
image1.jpeg




image2.jpeg
> e,

Nimham Fire Tower

Are you wondering where the Tower is?

Go around the gate to your left and walk to
the top of the mountain





